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administrative message
We can not believe it is November already, but with the cooler weather upon us now, we know the seasons have changed!

We want to thank all of our families for your support with updating our files, including phone numbers and emails this past 
month. We had many new e-mail addresses come in and this is very much appreciated. We use the “School Messenger” 
email and phone system to get information to you quickly and rely on this system and our website to keep you up to date. If 
your child is away our automated system SAFE ARRIVAL is used. SAFE ARRIVAL can be accessed by an app. through your 
phone or device, by home telephone or from your computer. Please note that calls must be received by 9:00 am each 
morning to avoid a call going out to your designated contact number. If you require more information, let us know.

November brings us a time for reflection and communication at Keewatin Prairie. We will have our Remembrance Day 
Assembly  on November 10th at 11:00 am. We are pleased that everyone can participate together as we remember the many 
brave people who fought to keep our country free. We will also take time to think about keeping our world peaceful as we 
begin with our own kindly actions. 

Teachers have been busy preparing to communicate student learning this term and we thank you in advance for attending 
our Parent-Teacher Conferences. We are excited to share in the growth and progressions your child(ren) has/have made 
since September! Report Cards will be sent home electronically

With Halloween behind us now, we want to clarify candy expectations. Students are welcome to bring a small treat for their 
lunch but we request that students leave most of their candy at home. Please remember that we have students with life -
threatening allergies to peanut and nut products and we request that no candy be brought in containing peanut butter or 
nuts. Thank you for your support here and have a great November!
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Yours in Education,

Mrs. Duchnycz & Ms. Perrun



remembrance day
November 11 marks Remembrance Day, 

the time of year when we wear a red poppy in memory of and 
honour those who sacrificed their lives during wars. 

The 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11thmonth 
marks the signing of the Armistice on November 11th, in 1918, 

which signalled the end of World War 1. 

Our Remembrance Day Assembly will be held 
at  11:00  am on Friday, November 10. 

All Patrols, Brownies, Girl Guides and Boy Scouts 
are encouraged to wear their vests/uniforms on this day.

We ask that you bring a small donation 
to help support our poppy symbol. 

All donations collected will go to the Legion Poppy Fund. 
Thank you.

Please take time to speak with your children about Remembrance Day 
and the importance of keeping ‘peace’ in mind.
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Clutter in your closet? Boxes in the basement? Garage overflowing?
We need your donations of “gently used” and new items to make our Holiday Shopping a success!

The following is a partial list of items, which are acceptable, No shoes or clothing please!

This is an opportunity for our students to choose free gifts for two for their immediate family members for the upcoming holiday
season. We are encouraging children to bring a reusable bag from home to put their items in.

Please check with extended family members and friends to see if they have any donations. It is very important that we get 
enough items donated, to ensure that all students have an equal chance to go shopping.

Holiday Shopping” gives our students a chance to be independent shoppers in a safe environment, make decisions and choices 
on their own while at the same time avoiding the hustle and bustle of crowded malls. Students will be limited to one or two g ifts 
each depending on donations received. We begin the scheduled shopping times with our youngest students and then proceed 
up by grade. The Holiday Store will be open to students according to the schedule on December 13th and 14th.

Please DONATE gently used or new items to the holiday store! Donations can be brought to the school office by Dec. 8th, 2023,
clearly marked “Holiday Shopping.”

Thank you for your help and support!

Keewatin Prairie School Holiday Store Team 4

Books Jewelry Décor Items Placemats Mugs

Candles Cookie Cutters Holiday Decor Glassware Key Chains

Guest Towels Small Appliances Baskets Toys Art

Sports 

Equipment

Games Coasters Craft Supplies Gloves & Mitts

Wallets Silk Flowers Cookbooks Purses Scarves

Knick Knacks Trays Vases Ceramics Accessories
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Mobile vision information
Students will be bringing home information regarding the Mobile Vision Care Clinic that will be held in our 
library at the end of this month. The Winnipeg School Division is working with Mobile Vision Care Clinic (MVCC) 
to bring eye doctors to our school to test the students’ eyesight and to make sure their eyes are healthy.

One in three children entering school cannot see very well. Many children do not know they could be seeing 
more clearly. The Canadian Association of Optometrists recommends that children visit and optometrist every 
year after starting school

An optometrist and a team of eye care professionals will come to our school to give full comprehensive eye 
exams to our students and provide them with glasses, if needed.

Manitoba Health covers the cost of the children’s eye examinations and Mobile Vision Clinic staff can request 
money from insurance to pay for glasses. Examples of insurance are Employment Income Assistance EIA, 
Non-insured Health Benefits (Status) or a third-party insurance company. Families who do not have insurance 
and cannot pay for their child’s glasses, can receive free glasses for their children. Mobile Vision Care Clinic 
can give free glasses because of kind donations. Families have the option of purchasing a second pair of 
glasses for their child for $120.00.

If your child needs glasses and orders them through MVCC the glasses will be delivered to the school 3-4 
weeks after the eye examination.

Please complete the EYE EXAMINATION CONCENT FORM-one form per child, and return the form to their 
classroom teacher as soon as possible..

If you have any questions please contact us at school.

Ms. McKenzie 
Mobile Vision Teacher Coordinator



Thinking classrooms
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what’s going on around school!
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Sock Drive  
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In these challenging times, we are coming together to make a difference in 

the lives of those less fortunate. The grade 7 & 8 Outdoor Education class 

at Keewatin Prairie Community School has been exploring the 

importance of proper clothing during outdoor activities.

Throughout our discussions, the students gained a deep appreciation for 

how important proper clothing is, especially as winter approaches.

The students have taken it upon themselves to make a positive impact on 

the lives of those less fortunate. We are excited to announce our " Sock 

Drive to Help the Unhoused (houseless)".

Your support in this initiative will help us not only teach the students the 

importance of proper clothing but also demonstrate the power of 

community and compassion.

Sock Drive Details:

Collection Period: November and December

Drop-off Location: 1570 Elgin Avenue West or A Pick-Up can be 

arranged

Sock guidelines: We are collecting new socks of all ages and sizes.

Thank you for supporting our Outdoor Education class and our 

efforts to help the homeless.

Ben Ganaden
Gr. 7 & 8 Math, Science and Outdoor Education Teacher
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lunch program
kpcslunchprogram@gmail.com

We always encourage healthy eating and with Halloween now behind us we 
want to continue that. Students are welcome to bring a small treat for their 

lunch but we request that students leave most of their candy at home.

***Please remember that we have students with life-threatening allergies to 
peanut and nut products and we request that 

no candy be brought in containing peanut butter or nuts. 

Colder Weather is here to stay!

Please remember to send your children with the appropriate outdoor clothing 
for lunch recess. Warm coats, hats, scarves, mittens or gloves and  proper 
footwear for cold and wet weather. Weather permitting Lunch Program 

students go out for a minimum of 25 minutes during the lunch hour.
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patrols
The School Safety Patrol Program in Winnipeg School Division is in place to 
support  the safe return of students to school. The main duty of the school 
patrol is to help students cross the street safely. 

Controlling or directing traffic is not their responsibility 

We have had a great start and our student Patrols are doing an awesome job.         
We are very proud of the work they do. It is not always easy and the weather 
can be a challenge. Please know that on colder days, a mug of hot chocolate 
will await our students and we try to have regular lunch meetings as a way to 
develop community and conversations about patrol duties. 

Please help us support our student patrols by being courteous and patient. 

Student Patrols cross students from 8:35 - 8:50 am, from  
12 noon until 12:10, 12:40-12:55 and from

3:30 - 3:45 p.m. 

For additional information please visit:

https://www.schoolpatrolmanitoba.com/en/about-ssp

or 

contact one of our Patrol Supervisors, 

Mr. Moglove or  Mr. Vincent at (204)783-9012.
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breakfast program information
Breakfast can help your child learn! It takes a lot of energy for students to concentrate in school. 
So it’s no surprise that kids who go to school without breakfast often lack focus. 

Studies consistently show that breakfast affects how well children do in school. A Harvard 
Medical School study looked at how breakfast affected attendance and school performance. 

They found that children who eat breakfast have: 
☺ better attendance
☺ fewer late arrivals
☺ higher literacy and math scores. 
☺ stronger ability to concentrate in class

With today’s busy schedules, there isn’t always time to sit down for a long breakfast. So be 
prepared by keeping a few healthy grab-and-go options. A granola bar and a piece of fruit will 
get your child off to a good start. In a pinch, even a piece of last night’s pizza will do! 

Fortunately we have a Breakfast Program run by Ms. Diana and her wonderful student leaders. 

Students are welcome to come by  
through our front doors between 8:30 and 9:00 am.



November 2023
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
01 Day 5 02 Day 6 03                            Day 1

06                           Day 2 07                              Day 3

Diwali                                   
Festival of Lights 

begins

08                            Day 4 09                           Day 5 10                            Day 6

Remembrance Day
Assembly, 11:00 am

13                            Day 1

Grade 9 MB Moose Game

14                          Day 2

Report Cards Emailed Home

15                             Day 3 16                            Day 4

Parent-Teacher                      
Conferences

4:00-8:00 pm

17                            Day 5

NO SCHOOL
Parent-Teacher    

Conferences

20                            Day 6 21 Day 1

Parent Council Meeting 3:30 
pm 

22                            Day 2 23                            Day 3

Peak of the Market Orders 
DUE

24 Day 4

27                           Day 5 28                           Day 6 29                           Day 1 30   Day 2


